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Spring term Newsletter


A very big welcome to the new children and their families who have joined our nursery this term. The children have settled in so well and it has been lovely watching them make friends and move independently around the nursery. �


Parent consultations


All parents will have a consultation with me (Miss Wood) before the end of term. At this meeting we will discuss how your child is doing and what areas of learning we are focusing on in the classroom to ensure that your child makes progress. This is also a good opportunity for you to ask questions and to talk about any worries or concerns you might have. Keep a look out for an appointment slip in your child’s book bag.





Nursery trip to Princess Diana’s Memorial Playground


Every child has been given a letter about our nursery trip to Kensington Gardens on June 17th and June 24th. We have been talking about it a lot and the children are very excited! Over the next few weeks we will be showing the children pictures and videos of the park we are visiting and talking about the routine of the day.


Thank you so much to those who have already sent their permission slips back. Please can you give the slip in as soon as possible so that we can work out how many adults we need on the day of the trip. We have had many volunteers and we really want to take everyone but obviously we only have a certain number of places on the coach. We will let you know if you are needed on the trip. You will then be asked to take a photo ID and 2 proofs of address (bills within the last 3 months) to Miss Hounslow in the school office. 


Please note that if you are volunteering you will have your own child and one other. 





Social Media


You can find Holly Park Nursery on Facebook and also on Instagram (hollypark_nursery). Here you will be able to see some of the activities that your children are doing in class. Some parents have said that showing the children photos from Instagram/Facebook encourages them to talk about the things they have been learning about. Give it a try!





Junk Modelling


The children love making models using a variety of materials and we are sure that you love receiving your child’s creations (especially the really big ones). 


If you have empty boxes, cartons, tubes, lids, plastic bottles, paper, card, gift bags, ribbon, string, wool etc… then we would love to take them off your hands. These can be given to any of the nursery adults. 






































Reception


The end of the school year is approaching and we are getting most of the nursery children ready for Reception. They have all grown up so much since September and it is wonderful seeing the progress they have made. We will still be doing lots of learning before the end of term. Below is a list of things we will be doing in nursery over the next few weeks to ensure the children are ready for their next school year.


Encouraging independence -  choosing their own activities, going to the toilet by themselves, washing their own hands, taking shoes off and putting them on unaided, putting on own coat, feeding themselves, following instructions, tidying up after themselves


Mark making – drawing clear representative drawings and talking in detail about the marks they have made, using their name card to write letters in their name, holding a pen correctly when making marks.


Counting – counting to 10 and higher, counting at least 5 objects carefully and being able to give up to 5 objects correctly when asked and showing up to 5 fingers. Begin to name numerals to 5 and to match a group of objects to the matching numeral. Counting two small groups of objects and working out how many altogether.


Shape and pattern – Naming a variety of 2D and 3D shapes, naming the shapes of objects around them, creating patterns using a variety of materials, making repeating patterns e.g. blue green blue green blue, star, square, triangle, star, square, triangle


Speaking – answering a variety of questions appropriately, asking questions, talking about their own lives and things they have done outside of school using simple and complex sentences


Reading – reading lots of stories, talking about the pictures, characters and main events, continuing rhyming strings, talking about initial sounds in words and finding other words that start with the same sound, singing nursery rhymes and action songs, exploring instruments and different noises in the environment.








Extra hours


Many parents have been booking their children in for extra hours which is fantastic. However, we are getting full on some days, especially at lunch time. If you would like to book your child in for extra hours please give as much notice as possible. We cannot promise that there will be space available if you try to book on the same day. 


Nursery places


We have nursery places available for September 2022 and January 2023. If you know of anyone who would like their child to attend Holly Park Nursery then they can find an application form on the school website. They can also email or call the school and ask for a form to be sent to them. There is no catchment area!


And finally…


If you have any worries, questions or you just want to talk to a member of the nursery team about something then please do come to one of us. If it looks like we are busy email the school and we will get back to you as soon as possible. Thank you for your continuous support, kindness and smiles!


Louise Wood   Alison Rush   Jenny Elia   Mirsije Kastrati

















